
 

 

From the Principalé 
 
Dear Parents, Staff, Students and Friends of the Bethlehem Community, 
 
 
Reflection for the weeké National Reconciliation Week May 27-June 3 

 
National Reconciliation Week (NRW) 2017 
 
The theme for #NRW2017 is óLetôs Take the 
Next Stepsô. 

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) runs 
annually from 27 May ï 3 June. These dates 
mark two milestones in Australiaôs 
reconciliation journey: The 1967 referendum 
and the historic Mabo decision, respectively. 

In 2017, we reflect on two significant anniversaries in Australiaôs reconciliation journey ï 50 years since 
the 1967 referendum, and 25 years since the historic Mabo decision. As we commemorate these 
significant milestones, we ask all Australians to be a part of the next big steps in our nationôs 
reconciliation journey. 

Reconciliation Prayer 
Holy Father, God of Love, 
You are the Creator of all things. 
 
We acknowledge the pain and shame of our history 
and the sufferings of Our peoples, 
and we ask your forgiveness. 
We thank you for the survival of Indigenous cultures 
 

Our hope is in you because you gave your Son Jesus 
to reconcile the world to you. 
We pray for your strength and grace to forgive, accept and love one another, as you love us and forgive and accept us in the sacrifice of your Son. 
 
Give us the courage to accept the realities of our history so that we may build a better 
future for our Nation. 
Teach us to respect all cultures. 
Teach us to care for our land and waters. 
Help us to share justly the resources of this land. Help us to bring about spiritual and social change to improve the quality of life for all groups in our 
communities, especially the disadvantaged. 
Help young people to find true dignity and self-esteem by your Spirit. 
 
May your power and love be the foundations on which we build our families, our communities and our Nation, through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
(Wontulp Bi-Buya Indigenous Theology Working Group 13 March 1997 Brisbane, Qld). 
 

Precinct Reconciliation Breakfast and mass. 

On Thursday, June 1, St Vincentôs Primary school hosted a reconciliation breakfast for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students and their 
families. This was followed by a beautiful liturgy at St Vincentôs Catholic Church coordinated by Ms Carla Beshara, Indigenous Support officer at 
Bethlehem College and celebrated by Fr Alan Gibson.  There were some wonderful highlights from the mass including Tarni Taylorôs personal story 
as part of the Acknowledgement of Country and a beautiful duet by Aaliyah Haumono (Year 7) and Madison Hough (Year 10). I would like to thank 
the parents who joined us for this important community event. 

Student success 

Å Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal - thanks and congratulations are offered to the 56 students and 5 teachers who volunteered their time to 

assist with the collection of donations for last Sundayôs Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal. A friend of mine received a door knock from two 
Bethlehem students and shared the following message: ñI just wanted to tell you that a couple of the most beautiful Bethlehem girls came to my 

door for Red Shield on Sunday...what impressive ambassadors...a proud moment for you my friend.ò 

Å Celina Golka (7L1) performed with the Australian Girls Choir last Friday morning for the Sunrise morning show. 

Å Sophia Bruzzese (9 V1) has been invited to represent both NSW and Australia to swim the 100m breaststroke at the Pacific Schools Games in 

Adelaide in December. 

Å Tylah Mundine (12L2) has been chosen for the All Schools Basketball Competition which will occur in August. 

Term 2  Issue 8      6 June 2017 
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Year 12 Retreat May 31-June 2 

Last Wednesday night, Mrs Anderson and I had the opportunity to spend 
some time with Year 12 at the Retreat at Stanwell Tops. Although the days 
leading up to it were busy, I was so glad that I made it a priority and felt very 
privileged to be a part of such an amazing spiritual experience. Mrs Casey, 
Ms Pasion and Mrs Toomey did an extraordinary job organising and        
facilitating a program which would challenge the students but more           
importantly allow them precious time to reflect on the young women they had 
become and the young women they wanted to be. The teachers could not 
speak more highly about the way these young women wholeheartedly     
embraced each and every activity and their time together. 

Special thanks also go to: Mrs Tsifitsis, Ms Nehme, Ms Moodey  and Dr 
Crane, who took time out of their busy schedules, with their families (not to 
mention precious sleep) to be with Year 12 and support Mrs Casey and Ms 
Pasion and in this wonderful experience. 

 

Long Serving Staff Awards, May 30, 2017 

On the evening of Tuesday, May 30, Mrs Bowyer, Mrs Price and I joined 90 
teachers and leaders from Sydney Catholic Schools who were being recognised for 30 years or more of service to Catholic education.  It was a lovely 
ceremony which included: prayer, addresses by Dr Dan White and  Dr Michael Bezzina and presentations of a plaque and a beautiful gift.  The evening 
concluded with hospitality for the award recipients and their guests. 

 

GONSKI 2.0 FUNDING CHANGES  and Parent Forum, June 1 
During the past few weeks I have tried to keep all members of our community abreast of Gonski 2.0 Funding 
changes proposed by the Federal Government, changes that could seriously disadvantage low fee Catholic 
system schools such as Bethlehem College. I have sent emails, text messages, media releases and also 
invited all parents to the forum on Thursday, June 1  at Casimir College. This was one of a number of forums 
hosted by system schools in the Archdiocese of Sydney aimed at creating awareness of the concerns       
surrounding this new funding model. 
 
The attendees at the forum, who represented 17 schools heard from Michael Krawec, the Inner West Re-
gional Director, Glenn McLachlan, Head of Facilities Sydney Catholic Schools and Deputy Leader of the 
Opposition, The Honourable Tanya Plibersek. 
  
Mr Krawec and Mr McLachlan spoke at length about why as a system of schools, SCS is able to function 
more effectively by working collaboratively to spread resources across all 152 Catholic schools to ensure 

there is equity and opportunity for all children, regardless of where they live. Resources are not allocated on a óschool-by-schoolô basis which is the 
model the Federal Government is proposing for the future.   
  
While Senator Birmingham, Federal Minister for Education has recently drafted a media release stating that the Diocesan low fee Catholic system 
schools will retain control over the allocation of funding to their schools and that there will be no fees rises beyond the CPI increases of 2.5%, for 2018, 
there have been no guarantees given for funding arrangements beyond 2018. School fees will rise beyond. 
  
SCS has serious concerns that school fees may have to increase in the longer term to maintain current funding levels per student. The current model 
for funding schools and systems is based on SES. (Socio Economic Status). Under the proposed model, Catholic systemic schools will be funded by 
the system according to a Socio-economic Status (SES) formula for each school which are projections based on the perceived wealth of local govern-
ment areas. Families with high mortgages are not necessarily wealthy and do not have the same ócapacity to payô as other parents in the same SES 
locality. This is a ñone size fits allò model that makes assumptions about a familyôs capacity to pay based on where they live. Sydney Catholic schools 
are asking for a review of this very unfair system. 
  
What can you do? 
 As both a system and as a community we have a limited time to act before the legislation is introduced to parliament in mid June. 
Follow the link  to the SCS information page about the Gonski funding changes.https://sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/gonski-2-0-funding-changes/ 

Å Sign the online petition 

Å Join the twitter CONVERSATION#GONSKI2.0 FAIR DEAL https://twitter.com/search?q=%23gonski2.0&src=typd&lang=en 

Å Write to your local member of parliament 

  

Together, letôs call on the Federal Government to reconsider their funding model and to keep school fees affordable. 

 
Parent/Student Teacher Meetings 
Almost two  weeks ago  the College hosted the Parent/Student/Teacher interviews for Stage 6. As per 2016, the College published the Stage 6 reports 
to the parent portal prior to the evening to assist parents and students to be better prepared for the interviews, the parents who attended the interviews 
found this new step in the process to be very helpful because they had time to process the large amount of data they were presented with and to pre-
pare questions for the teachers. Nevertheless, there were still a large number of families who did not take advantage of the opportunity to get feedback 
from teachers by attending the evening. 
 
Parents of students in Years 7-10 will soon receive an email and a hard copy letter inviting them to go online to make appointments for the Parent/
Student/Teacher day on Monday, June 26.  Should you have any problems logging into the Parent Portal, please contact Mrs Leanne Moody in the 
front office and she will assist you. 
 
Semester 1 Years 7-10 reports will be published to the Parent Portal a few days before the Parent/Student/Teacher day on Monday, June 26 so I 
would urge all parents to analyse the data and jot down some questions for your daughterôs teachers. 
 
Please do not think that you do not need to attend the interviews because you have a copy of your daughterôs report. It is essential that you 
attend the interviews with your daughter to not only collect her official, signed report but also to receive verbal feedback on her progress and discuss 
any concerns. The Years 7-10 reports do not have written comments so this feedback is crucial. Uncollected reports will not be posted home. 

https://sydcatholicschools.nsw.edu.au/gonski-2-0-funding-changes/
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23gonski2.0&src=typd&lang=en
https://twitter.com/search?q=%23gonski2.0&src=typd&lang=en
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Have you forgotten to enrol your Year 6 daughter for Year 7 2018/19? 
 
Last week saw the completion of the second round of enrolment interviews for Year 7 2018 and 2019. Past enrolment data tells us that it is the siblings 
of current students at the college who are often tardy with the submission of their enrolment applications. Perhaps it is just because the parents have 
assumed that we know their other children will attend the college and have waited until the last possible moment to enroll or that they have simply for-
gotten. Whatever the reason, I would like to offer one last opportunity for you to enroll your daughter before we make final offers to families on our wait-
ing list. We would hate for your daughter to miss out on the wonderful opportunities enjoyed by her older siblings. 
 
The enrolment interviews are always enjoyable experiences as we talk to the Year 5 and 6 students and their parents about why they have chosen 
Bethlehem College for their daughterôs high school education. Many current parents talk about the positive experience for older siblings, the warm wel-
come they received as visitors to the College from students and teachers at the Feeder Primary School visits or Open Day, but others spoke about the 
value of recommendations from current families. I would like to thank you for the role you play in not only supporting the learning, spiritual and co-
curricular programs on offer at the College but also spreading the good news to other families about the wonderful opportunities for spiritual, academic, 
pastoral and personal growth that are available to all of our students. 
 
I would like to thank a number of staff at the College who assisted me as part of the team of interviewers: Mrs Anderson, Mrs Kells, Ms Noun,            
Mrs Toomey, Mr True, Ms Moodey, Mr Huang and Mrs Apergis the Enrolment Officer for her excellent organization of this very detailed process. 
 
 

 

 
Tips for staying connected with teensé 
 
High school 11-15 years   https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/taxonomy/term/1 
 
In the early teen years, your child will become increasingly busy with their school work, friends 
and extra-curricular activities. This is an exciting time for your child as they discover their inde-
pendence, develop their own identity and learn responsibility. Staying connected with your teen 
while they go through this important phase can improve their self-esteem and confidence, and 
help them do better at school. Hereôs some tips for staying connected with your teen: 
 
Smooth talking 
When you have some time together, try to start up a casual and positive conversation with your 
teen. Ask them about their friends, school, interests or the shows and movies they have been 
watching. When your teen is talking, you can show them they have your full attention by keep-
ing eye contact and mirroring their expressions and movements. Youôll probably naturally smile 
and nod when they do, or will find yourself frowning slightly if they are frowning. This is great, as 

it shows them youôre really listening to what they have to say. 
 
Just listen 
When having a conversation with your teen, try not to judge what they are telling you ï just listen to what they have to say. Try not to jump in and solve 
their problems, instead ask your teen questions about what they think and feel about the situation and help them identify their own solutions.  This will 
make your teen feel like you value their thoughts and opinions, and increase their self-confidence and ability to solve their own problems. Being avail-
able and listening without judgment will help your child understand that you are there for them when they want a chat and can give them advice or guid-
ance if they want. 
 
Spend time together 
Your teen will still value spending quality one-on-one time with you. This special time together will boost their confidence and help you stay connected 
with your teen. You could organise to do something special together, like going out to a café or the movies ï or you can have some special time to-
gether doing simple activities. Perhaps you could go for a walk around the block, or have afternoon tea together at the kitchen bench. 
 
Welcome their friends 
Your childôs social circle may be changing in these early adolescent years. Where possible, try to encourage your teen to invite their friends to drop in 
for social and study visits so you can get to know them. By welcoming their friends, you will help to build your teenôs confidence and their social skills. 
 
Be patient 
Your teen will be learning to express their independence, and theyôre probably moodier now than when they were young. So it is likely that there will be 
times when you disagree, or feel hurt or worried by your teenôs behaviour. The good news: it is just a phase! Try to be patient with your teen ï stay 
calm, and donôt take their óteen attitudeô personally. They will grow out of it eventually! 
 
Stay positive! 
Positive interactions strengthen your relationship with your teen. Let your teen know when you notice them making responsible choices and demon-
strating positive behaviour. Your praise and approval can encourage them to keep doing the right things in the future, boost their self-esteem and help 
them to do better at school. 
The early adolescent years can be a special time to foster a positive relationship with your child and pave the foundation for a stronger connection dur-
ing the high school years. 
 
Source: 'This article is reproduced from ** Learning Potential (http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage1.com/track/click?
u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=7a3768b406&e=6f5b14cf65) 
an app and website produced by the Australian Government Department of Education and Training. For more articles visit ** 
www.learningpotential.gov.au (http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?
u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=873823df53&e=6f5b14cf65) 
 
 

Mrs P Bounds 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates Term 2 2017 
5-9 June   Work Placement Week (Business Services) 
8 June    Yr8 Mass 8.40am St Vincentôs Church 
12 June   Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday 
13 June   BCA Athletics CarnivalðSOP, Homebush 
15 June   Yr9 Mass 8.40am St Vincentôs Church 
16 June   Performing Arts Evening 6-8pm 
16 June   Yr12 Economics excursion 
16 June   Yr12 Modern History Study Day 

https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/taxonomy/term/1
http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=7a3768b406&e=6f5b14cf65
http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=7a3768b406&e=6f5b14cf65
http://www.learningpotential.gov.au/
http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=873823df53&e=6f5b14cf65
http://learningpotential.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f4f651bdb46ee0f6e323273df&id=873823df53&e=6f5b14cf65
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From the Assistant Principalé 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, Students and Friends of the Bethlehem Community, 

Building Resilience in Young People 

The  latter weeks of Term 2 are a peak time, particularly our Year 11 and 12 students, for the completion of academic tasks. In assisting our children/ 
Bethlehem students to become ñconfident and independenté.creative and collaborative thinkers, sharing a love of learning and striving for excellenceò, 
we can encourage them to confidently overcome their perceived insurmountable obstacles by viewing homework and assessments through a positive 
lens. 
  
Homework and assessments often present the greatest stress for students who find it difficult to face challenges and accomplish goals. Kimberley 
OôBrien is one of Australiaôs most recognized child psychologists and writes prolifically on issues affecting the academic and social wellbeing of young 
people and children in óuser friendlyô language. In summary, Kimberley promotes the idea that stress is a natural part of life and in balance, can aid 
successful performance. 
  
I have included a link here to her article Homework With Teens   https://childpsychologist.com.au/home-work-with-teens/ 
which indicates that the relevance and applicability of homework appears important, with homework that has clear, specific learning purposes having a 
stronger positive relationship with academic outcomes.   

Kimberleyôs article includes Ten Tips On How 
Parents Can Help their child to manage home-
work, with the benefits being the development of 
their childôs organisational skills, greater inde-
pendence and increased sense of responsibility in 
fostering achievement and confidence for suc-
cess. I strongly recommend the article to you.  

In future articles I will write more about Kimber-
leyôs tips for avoiding examination stress and 
countering negative self talk in our daughters/ 
students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

College Athletics Carnival Tuesday 13 June 

The College Athletics Carnival is always a wonderful community day for the College due in no small measure to the hard work particularly of Ms Dew 
and her team from the PDHPE faculty. Once again, the 2017 Carnival will be held at the Sydney International Athletics Centre at Homebush, a world 
class facility with under cover shelter as an all weather venue. 

Earlier this week, your daughter/young person in your care received a letter outlining this yearôs Carnival arrangements. Due to the significant increases 
in bus transport costs and the restricted access to Alt St due to the Building program, ALL students will be travelling to the Carnival via train from      
Ashfield Station, with dedicated carriages chartered to transport our students and staff. The students will travel in House Groups, so it is anticipated 
that the House Captains will use the opportunity to generate House Spirit en route to the venue! 

Students will be required to return to school on the train, arriving at Ashfield at 3.00pm. Students will be dismissed from Ashfield Station, unless       
returning to school accompanied by staff if they are walking home, catching School Special buses or being picked up by parents. 

Students will NOT be dismissed from the Athletics Track unless accompanied by a parent, having brought a note that morning which is passed on to 
the respective Year Coordinator. 

We are looking forward to a great day on Tuesday 13 June! Parents are most welcome. 

 

Mrs Catherine Anderson 
Assistant Principal 

https://childpsychologist.com.au/home-work-with-teens/
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From the Curriculum Coordinatoré  
 
 
Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews 
Thank you to all the parents who joined us on Wednesday 24th May for Year 11 and Year 12 interviews.  It is important to meet at this time of year to 
affirm the girls for their wonderful work, discuss their progress and set goals for improvement.  Year 11 students are now half way through their Prelimi-
nary HSC course, and Year 12 students are beginning their preparation for the fast-approaching Trial Examinations.  We hope the interviews were 
helpful, and appreciate the thoughtful and mature manner in which the girls responded to this opportunity.  We look forward to meeting with Years         
7 ï 10 parents on Monday 26th June. 
 
Year 11 2018 
A reminder that an information evening for current Year 10 students will be held tonight Monday 5th June at 6:00pm.  This is a compulsory meeting for 
all students continuing into Year 11 and important information about the HSC and the subject selection process will be distributed.  Students will attend 
subject talks on Tuesday 6th June before making their initial subject choices.  Subject lines will then be generated and we will meet with all students and 
parents for an interview to finalise subject choices on 2nd August. 
 
 

ASSESSMENTS DUE DURING WEEKS 7, 8 and 9 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Janet Mann 
Curriculum Coordinator 

Brainteasers: Problem 65: 

 

KenKen 
This puzzle requires you to fill in the numbers 1 to 4 in each row and col-

umn, so that no row or column contains the same number more than once.   

The clues in each ôcageõ give you additional information for the numbers in 

that ôcageõ.  For example, 3- means the difference between these two     

numbers is 3, 2÷ means the quotient for these two numbers is 2.  

 

Students are invited to solve this problem, and deposit the answer, marked 

clearly with name and homeroom, in the box in the General Office by 3pm 

on Wednesday 14th  June.  The first correct entry drawn will receive a      

canteen voucher!!!! 

 

YEAR 12 YEAR 11 

WEEK 7 5th June ï Japanese 
7th June ï CFS 
8th June - Music 

5th June ï Chemistry, EEC 
6th June ï Bus Studies, Music 
7th June ï English Adv/Sta, SLR 
9th June ï Economics, PDHPE 

WEEK 8 14th June ï Maths/Maths General 
15th June ïMod Hist, Cath Stud/SOR 
16th June ï Chemistry 

15th June  ï Eng Ext 1 
  

WEEK 9 19th June ï Economics 
21st June ï Dance, Eng Adv/Sta 
22nd June ï Eng Studies, Maths Ext 1 
23rd June ï Bus Stud, Eng Ext 1 

20th June ï Physics, Hospitality 
21st June ï Photography, IPT 
22nd June ï Maths Ext, Maths General 
  

YEAR 10 YEAR 9 

WEEK 7 Nil 8th June - PASS 

WEEK 8 14th June ï Food Technology 
15th June ï IST 

15th June ï Religion 
16th June ï  IST 

WEEK 9 20th June ï Science 
21st June ï Commerce 
23rd June - Maths 

19th June ï Commerce 
20th June ï Drama 
23rd June - Maths 

YEAR 8 YEAR 7 

WEEK 7 Nil 6th June ï Music N 
8th June ï Religion L, A 
9th June ï Religion E, R, N 

WEEK 8 Nil Nil 

WEEK 9 22nd June ï PDHPE ï E,A,R,N 
23rd June ï Maths, PDHPE L 

19th June ï PDHPE A, E 
20th June ï PDHPE L, N 
21st June ï Maths, PDHPE R 

6x  
  

  3-   

1- 
  

  2÷   

4 
  

6+ 
  

  1- 

2÷ 
  

      



 

 

-6- 

From the Acting Religious Education Coordinatoré  
 
Years 7 & 8 Indigenous Incursion 

On Friday 19th May Years 7 and 8 
enjoyed a performance by Ryka 
Ali and Grandmother Cindy.     
Students and staff alike found his 
music and dancing very           
entertaining. At the same time we 
all learnt many new and wonderful 
things about the traditions and 
wisdom of Aboriginal culture. 

Tyneesha Asilevi and Taryn Little 
had this to say about the          
incursion. 

ñThis performance was an interest-
ing insight into the Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander cultures. We 
learnt and witnessed many differ-
ent things such as tools they used 

for hunting and their unusual musical instruments. Ryka and Grandma Cindy provided an exhilarating 
performance filled with loud and happy music. They performed traditional dances but with a new modern 
twist. The interaction with the audience was quite funny, as they asked for some teachers to perform a 
dances as well as students. One of the songs to which we sang and danced was called ñSasaò which means cool, awesome or have a good time. 
Overall we thought that this performance was very enjoyable and exciting as they had new and different ways of connecting with the audience.ò 

 

Red Shield Appeal 
Fifty six Bethlehem students turned up bright and early Sunday morning (28 
May) immaculately dressed in their uniforms keen to volunteer for this most 
worthy appeal. The Salvation Army was surprised and delighted by the       
numbers of volunteers and the goodwill of our students. Thank you very much 
to all our student volunteers and a special thank you to Mrs Fisher, Ms 

Ffrench, Mrs Price and Ms Pasion who also helped. 
 

 

 

Red Shield Appeal  
On the 28th of May a group 
of students from Bethlehem College attended the Red Shield Appeal fundraiser drive. Being a part of 
this event was very rewarding, knowing that, all our efforts went towards refuge for women and     
children in crisis, homeless shelters, counselling, drug and alcohol rehabilitation and more. We spent 
Sunday morning door knocking in Haberfield, Ashfield and Summer Hill areas. We enjoyed engaging 
with the community and working with the Salvation Army to bring hope to those in need. We would 
like to thank all the teachers from Bethlehem College, De La Salle and the parents who helped make 
this day possible. Well done girls! Este Fideles.  
  
Written by, Justine Hobeiche and Jessica Pierce  

 

Bethlehemôs Drive for Dignity 

Last week our huge collection of feminine hygiene products was distributed among three charities. Settlement Services International are enormously 
grateful for Bethlehemôs donation because feminine hygiene products represent a significant cost for women newly arrived to Australia. St Vincent de 
Paul has also accepted a donation which will be distributed at womenôs homeless shelters. The remaining donations were given to the Chaplain of 
Samaritan House Crisis Centre in the city.  This centre looks after homeless women and their children, and victims of human trafficking. A member of 
the Salvation Army kindly wrote that Bethlehem College Community's generosity will be a blessing to many. 

 

 

In Faith, 
Mrs Ruth Casey 
Acting Religious Education Coordinator 
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Counsellorôs Corneré  
 
 

 
 
 

ñIôve never let my schooling interfere with my education.òםðם
Mark Twain 

 
 
 

 
 
There are some skills we cannot learn at school that we can encourage our girls to learn at home  and elsewhere. Some 
valuable life skills are not taught in schools and as parents and carers we all need to encourage these skills. 
 
Conversation: 
In this cyber world of ours, the art of conversation is being eroded. Being able to hold a conversation with many people is 
a skill that can take people far. Encourage your child by challenging her to go and speak to Aunty Mary at a family      
function or role model having a conversation with a neighbour or shop assistant. Encourage technology free time when 
the family has to talk. 
 
Negotiation: 
Schools will teach a child to have a point of view but not necessarily how to negotiate. Negotiating is a skill we need 
when we buy a car, ask for a raise, take faulty goods back to a shop and many more. Teach your child the art of          
negotiation by allowing them to negotiate in their lives. For example allowing your child to negotiate what she can do to 
be able to go to an event she wants to go to. 
 
Self defence: 
Something which is not taught in school, basic self defence.  Soft self defence skills can give us the confidence to        
engage with the world. Parents often inadvertently teach their children that the world is a scary place. Rather than doing 
this, encourage your child to arm themselves with soft defence skills and teach them that anywhere is safe as long as 
you are careful.  Girls who are taught to be scared will be lacking in confidence to explore their options. 
 
We have to fail in order to succeed: 
When we learnt to walk and we fell down, did we make a decision that we werenôt going to try again? No, we improved  
our technique and learnt how to run. Encourage this the next time your daughter doesnôt do as well as expected. Rather 
than talking about the ñshould of have doneò, encourage her to think about the mistakes that were made and what she 
can do differently next time. 
 
 
Remember that school is only one way to learn, we know ourselves that other life skills are just as important. 

 
 
Karen Rushbrook 
School Counsellor 
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HSIE Newsé  
 

 
Year 12 Geography Urban Places Excursion 
  

On Thursday 4th May the Year 12 
Geography Class went to Sydney 
for their fieldwork. We started out at 
Circular Quay taking the ferry to 
Pyrmont Bay. While on the ferry we 
observed the iconic features of     
Sydney and the urban renewal 
process happening at Barangaroo. 
  
When we arrived at Pyrmont Bay 
we took some time to look at the 
Maritime War Memorial. We then 
walked to Jackson's Landing. We 
discussed how the area is a urban 
village that shows the process of 
spatial exclusion. 
  
We wandered through Pyrmont to 
Darling Harbour and discussed the 
issues of urban decline, renewal 
and gentrification. We also 
searched for the culture of Sydney, 
looking at the architecture, the       

heritage and the streetscape of the city. We visited places such as Town Hall, 
Hyde Park, Martin Place, St Maryôs Cathedral and the Cenotaph to enhance 
our understanding. 
  
It was an excellent day and the class was able to see these dynamic urban 
processes that are actually happening in Sydney and to discover key aspects 
of Sydneyôs culture. 
 
Mrs Wise 
Year 12 Geography Teacher 
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Science & TAS/VA News... 

 
Science...   Engineer Visit 
On the 11th of May, Year 10 Science A had the opportunity to meet an environ-
mental engineer who specialises in the area of water management,  Sanshi Liu 
(pictured right). She informed us of the processes of water management, human 
impacts on the water cycle and its importance in our constantly developing world.  

 
We had a great time 
participating in a 
filtration experiment, 
where we were able 
to watch the         
transformation of 
dirty water into clean 
water.  
 
Overall, it was an insightful 
and engaging lesson, we 
canôt wait to have her 
again! 
 
10SCIA Science students. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TAS/VA...  Yr 12 Food Technology Excursion 
On Wednesday the 10th of May, Mrs Helen McAuley and the Year 12 Food Technology class went on an excursion to Pure Gelato at 
Croydon Park.  It was extremely informative with the students being shown how the ice cream is manufactured from measuring,      
pasteurising, mixing and freezing.  Joe, the manager, was able to discuss a number of areas from the origin of the raw materials to the 
environmental impact. The session ended with a cone of their yummy gelato! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Guevarra 
TAS/VA Coordinator 
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Sports Corner... 

 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
MCCS Results 
 
 
 
 
 

MCCS Netball 
Round 3 
Year 7 Team vs. Woolwich Loss 33 - 0 
Year 8 Team vs. Woolwich Loss 47 - 0 
Year 9 Team vs. Woolwich Loss 42 - 5 
Year 10 Team vs. Woolwich Loss 44 - 19 
Senior Team vs. BYE 
  
Round 4 
Year 7 Team vs. St John Paul II Loss 26 - 2 
Year 8 Team vs. St John Paul II Loss 43 - 5 
Year 9 Team vs. St John Paul II Loss 20 - 12 
Year 10 Team vs. St John Paul II Loss 22 - 16 
Senior Team vs. St John Paul II Loss 33 - 17 
  
Round 5 
Year 7 Team vs. Domremy Loss 8 - 4 
Year 8 Team vs. Domremy Loss 23 - 4 
Year 9 Team vs. Domremy Won 19 - 15 
Year 10 Team vs. Domremy Loss 34 - 20 
Senior Team vs. St Patrickôs B Loss 26 - 6  
 

 
 
CGSSSA Updates 
 

Cross Country 
On Friday 26th May the CGSSSA Cross Country Championships were held at Bicentennial Park. 
The college had a large number of representatives on the day and they performed really well. We 

had two stand out performances by 2 of our Year 7 students, Niamh McMahon and Charlotte    
Milbourn who both competed in the 12 years event. Niamh won the event by quite a convincing 

margin and Charlotte finished 3rd only by a few metres. Both students will be competing at the NSWCCC Cross 
Country Championships on June 16th. Well Done Girls! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Gymnastics 
On Wednesday 31st May, the college entered the CGSSSA Gymnastics competition for the first time in a 
number of years. We had 2 students compete, Natasha Weston (Yr 11) and Jinny Han (Yr 8). Both students 
performed extremely well on the day and achieved some amazing results.  
 
Natasha competed in the Level 7 competition and placed 2nd in Bars and 3rd on Floor.  
Jinny competed in the Level 4 competition and placed 2nd on Floor. 
 
What a great achievement for both students. Well Done Girls! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Kathryn Beaumont 
Sports Coordinator/MCCS/CGSSSA 
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               Debating Corner... 

 
 
As we draw to the end of the Preliminary CSDA Debating competition we reflect on Rounds 4, 5 
and 6 results and what that means for our Bethlehem teams. 
  
Round 4 

Despite the late start, the cold and the rain, our girls made our school, their coaches, their 
families and themselves proud. 

This roundôs debating topics were tough (Yrs 7-8: That Australia's transport should be free,     
Yrs 9-10: That teenagers should have a part time job, Yr 11: That the Tokyo 2020 Olympics 
should be the last Olympic games). 

 

 

The results of the debates were as follows: 

Yr 7- WON (their first win) 

Yr 8- Loss 

Yr 9- WON 

Yr 10- WON 

Yr 11- Loss 

Yr 12- OLSH forfeit 

  
 Round 5 
This round our school hosted Champagnat Catholic College, Pagewood.  
  
The questions and question areas were once again tough (Yrs 7-8: That contact sports should be banned, Yrs 9ï 10: That sports stars make good role 
models and Yr 11- 12: That we should introduce a youth curfew).  
  
The results of the debates were as follows: 
Yr 7- WON  
Yr 8- WON (their first win) 
Yr 9- CHAMPAGNAT forfeit 
Yr 10- Loss 
Yr 11- Loss 
Yr 12- WON 
 
 Round 6 
This was the final round of the Preliminary rounds. 
We competed against Christian Brothers Lewisham at Lewisham in cold conditions. Our Yr 12 debating team (which consists of Maryrose Sukkar,     
Michelle Khoury and Anna Hart) ploughed through despite having arrived from Yr 12 retreat 3 hours prior. 
 
The topics for this round were (Yr 7 -Yr 8: We should recycle, Yr 9ðYr 10: We should do more for our environment and Yr 11-Yr 12: That Australia has 
become the 51st state of America)  
  
The results of the debates were as follows: 
Yr 7- WON  
Yr 8- Loss 
Yr 9- WON 
Yr 10- BCA forfeit 
Yr 11- Loss 
Yr 12- Loss 
  
What does this mean? The Elimination rounds and Semi-finals are in a few weeks and we are awaiting to hear from the CSDA coordinator if any of our 
teams are proceeding into the next rounds. 
  
I wanted to personally thank all the coaches for their hard work  and dedication week in and week out with their teams. I wanted to thank all the English 
teachers who assisted in the rounds that we were hosting and all the teachers who came out on a Friday evening to support the girls.  
  
We are all very proud of our girls. 
  
We wish all the teams the best of luck and hope to hear some great news soon. 
  
  
  
  

Mrs Tsiftsis  
English Coordinator 
and the English team. 

 The following news has just come in from the CSDA: 
 -  Year 9 students have progressed straight through to the QUARTER FINALS, which will be 
held Friday 23rd June 2017. 
 
 - Year 12 students have to debate in the Elimination 1 round against St Dominics. This      
debate will need to be held between tomorrow and next Wednesday 14th June. If they are         
successful they will debate in the Elimination 2 round next Friday 16th June. 

We wish both teams all the best. 



 

 

Reminder: Important notice regarding Staff Devel-
opment days for Terms 2 and 3 

 
As you would be aware Bethlehem College has commenced 
a major building program. The College has worked closely 
with the Project managers Crown Projects Services, Gledhill 
Constructions and Sydney Catholic Schools to ensure the 
smooth operation of the project. Work on the new building 
(on the old basketball courts) has been slow because of    
interruptions caused by the rain but we are hopeful that the 
rain will cease and the next stage of the construction will 
recommence.  
 
Project managers Crown Projects Services and Gledhill    
Constructions are keen to minimise impact on teaching and 
learning and ensure the safety and wellbeing of staff and 
students, so they are scheduling much of the noisy, dusty 
and dirty work for the school holidays between now and the 
completion of the project in August 2018. Following          
discussions with the Inner West office of Sydney Catholic 
schools, a decision has been made that Staff development 
days scheduled for Terms 2, 3 and 4 will be combined 
into four days of Staff Development at the end of Term 3. 
This means that all students will commence their Term 3 
holidays on Tuesday September 19. I hope that this       
provides sufficient time for parents to make alternate         
arrangements for the care of your daughters/ young people in 
your care.  

DE LA SALLE COLLEGE ASHFIELD - Ex Students and Staff Annual Dinner 
Friday, 18 August 2017.   

Please contact the College on 9797 3200 to order your ticket.  Tables of 10 can be booked.  
 Tickets $75.00 each which includes your meal and drinks. 
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Community Reminders and... 
DLS College Ex Students & Staff Annual Dinner 

 
 
 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 

Reminder:  Registering for Parent Portal Access:  

 
BCA parents who have not already registered individual login 
details to the Sentral Parent Portal must do so asap in order 
to access Excursion Permission Notes and to book interview 
times with teachers for 2017 PST interviews (Yrs 7-10: Mon 
26 June). Parents without login details are asked to contact 
Ms Moody in the College Office Monday-Thursday. 

Reminder:    Are you receiving the school emails to your 
Spam/Trash folders? 

 
Add Our Address to Your Email Safe Senders List, Address Book or 
Contact List. 
 
On occasions our Email newsletter or other Communication from Bethlehem 
College can be blocked or filtered into the spam folder especially now that 
email filters are focusing more strongly on ñgrey mailò or commercial mail. 
As a result of these changes you may be unable to read certain email       
communications. 
 
To avoid these situations, add our email addresses to your Safe Senders 
List.  
 
Please add either the From Address that the email you received came 
from  
(eg: info@bcashfield.catholic.edu.au) OR add the domain  
@bcashfield-support-staff@syd.catholic.edu.au to your Address Book 
or Contacts to continue receiving our communication in your inbox!  


